Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, August 21st, 2013
Present                           
 Larry Melnyk – President    

Val Cuthbert – Secretary   
George McLachrie – Membership Director  
Susan Youde – Social
Graham Youde, Operations  

Absent

Hazel Padula – Ladies League     
 Barbara Dochery – Junior Development                                                       

 David Pel – Director at Large/Treasurer   
Approval of draft agenda
Graham moved that the draft agenda be approved.   George seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from July 17, 2013.   
George moved that the minutes be adopted, Graham seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the July 17th, 2013 Minutes  

· Barb has not been added to signing authority yet. She will go with Graham

· Not all of the early bird fees are paid yet. 
Membership Application/Office Manager Report 
· The ad was put in the Burnaby Now and is now out.  50% off of the initiation fee is offered for Burnaby residents who sign up this year. 

· The membership registration form is ready to go as soon as the club rules are updated and completed.    

· A motion was put forward by Susan to take out the question on the application that asks about a person’s occupation.  Graham seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

Head Pro Report/Burnaby Open Report 

· Held over to the next meeting. 

Bathroom and Kitchen Reno’s
· Graham is still in the process of getting these. 

5 Year Financial Plan 

· George suggested that we develop a 5 year financial plan for the club.  Some members felt that a two or three year plan would be more appropriate.  No decisions were made at this meeting.   The suggestion will be discussed further at the next meeting. 
Clubhouse Rental Policy

There was a general discussion regarding the club policy related to the rental of the clubhouse.  A motion was put forward by Larry that the clubhouse not be rented.  Motion seconded by Graham.  The motion was approved by the Board. 

Junior Development Update Request 

Barbara to provide an update at the next meeting. 

Bubble up Information 

· The bubble will be ready by the end of September.  Rae will send out an e mail to members when it is available for play. 
Protocol of dealing with member request to the Board/Board business by e mail

· Protocol for dealing with member requests to the Board.  Member’s requests to the Board will be dealt with at the Board meetings.  A reply will be sent to the member by the secretary.    Info can be forwarded prior to the meeting for discussion at the meeting.  
· There was a general discussion regarding whether the Board should e mail other board members for a decision on a topic that is urgent and requires a decision before the next board meeting.  This would only be done if it is very urgent and cannot wait until the next meeting. 
Rules/Letter from the City

· Graham and Rae reviewed the rules and put forward a recommendation to change the 24 hour booking rule.  The recommendation was to change the 24 hour courts booking rule to regular court time.  The recommendation was not approved by the board.    A rules committee will be put in place to review the rules and make any recommendations for changes.  The board members on the committee are Graham and Val.  Additional club members will be added to the committee.  
· A recommendation to change the 24 hour booking rule to a one hour booking rule for singles and doubles play was put forward by Graham.   The recommendation was approved by the Board members.   
· The City has only renewed the Clubs lease for a one year term.  They normally renew the lease for a 3 year period.  They are interested in increasing the number of Burnaby residents in the club.  It is important to record the breakdown of residence of all people who attend the club.  This includes lessons, summer camp, etc.  Action Items:  Val will send Glen an e mail to remind him to include this information in the stats that he provides on lessons as per his contract.  Larry will provide board members with a copy of the letter. 

Next Meeting 
· September 18, 2013
